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The project has a total capital budget of $171M, 
which includes system acquisition, station 
construction and internal costs.  The Province of 
British Columbia is contributing $40M and the 
Government of Canada is contributing a further 
$30M for a total of $70M in senior government 
contributions.

3. Current Status 

Work is underway on all three streams of 
activities.  A project steering committee includes 
representatives from TransLink and the Province of 
British Columbia; staff from TransLink and all of its 
operating subsidiaries are actively involved in the project.  A business process team has initiated 
an internal consultation process to identify needs and requirements that the new system will need 
to meet, and later this year will focus on new opportunities and potential business changes to 
take advantage of the new systems and data. 

With respect to the systems procurement, a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) was issued in 
December 2009; ten submissions were received by the close of the process in mid March 2010.  
TransLink has reviewed the submissions and, at the end of May 2010, identified a shortlist of 
three consortia that will be asked to develop formal proposals based on TransLink’s 
specifications.  All three groups have international experience in supplying smart card electronic 
fare payment systems and faregates to some of the biggest transit operations in the world.

With respect to the station modifications, the work has been organized into four “design 
packages” based on the level of modifications needed and design consultants have been hired to 
design the required modifications.  The modifications are largely limited to the Expo Line 
stations, which, unlike the Millennium and Canada Lines, were not designed to accommodate 
future faregates.  TransLink aims to issue the first construction tenders by early 2011. 

4. City of Richmond Involvement 

Stakeholder consultation is underway as is co-ordination with local municipalities, including 
Richmond.  To date, meetings with affected municipalities, which began in April 2010, have 
discussed the overall project and the proposed Design Approval Process (DAP) and Construction 
Approval Process (CAP).  As all work for the Canada Line stations will occur within the station 
envelopes, no formal approvals or permits are required from the City.  Notwithstanding, the 
design team will share construction drawings with the City for staff’s information.  TransLink 
staff have also confirmed that a building code and fire safety consultant has been retained to 
ensure that the station modifications do not impact the life/safety features of the stations.  Staff 
will work with TransLink to ensure that the functional impacts of the faregates on passenger 
flow and queuing at station entrances are minimized. 

Public notification of the upcoming changes will occur prior to the start of station modifications 
and likely will be tailored to the degree of construction activity required.  In Richmond, all 
Canada Line stations are designed to easily accommodate faregates and thus the required work 

Figure 1: Project Schedule 
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